Changes for this season

We will not conduct traditional awards ceremonies. Results will be posted online.

The courses will not be providing lunch to the players at the conclusion of their rounds.

We will still hope to have the COJGA cup at the finale of the season but the decision about whether we will
have our COJGA banquet will be determined later.

Golf carts will only be allowed for spectators, marshals and tournament directors. Carts will not be allowed
to be used for shuttling players between holes, including the short course groups.

Player/Family responsibilities

If you are sick or at risk, or have been around someone who is sick, please stay home.

Everyone must obey the social distance rule of maintaining a minimum of six feet at all times. This includes
the registration area, putting green, driving range, golf course, scoring, and completion of the round.

Please limit the number of spectators per player and please respect social distancing guidelines amongst
spectators.

Please bring your own water, as water won’t be supplied..

Please bring your own tees, pencils, ball-markers, and divot repair tools. COJGA will not supply these until
further notice.

We will provide a link for you to print your own scorecard. You will use that to keep your score for the round.
We will send out emails each week with a link for the scorecard as well as a reminder to print and bring your
scorecards with you.

Anyone found not to be following social distancing will be warned and if these warnings are not followed the
persons involved will not be allowed to participate in COJGA events for the remainder of the season.

While at the course

Upon arrival, please verbally notify a COJGA volunteer or tournament director at the registration table you
are present while maintaining social distancing guidelines.

During your warm-up on the putting green, chipping green, and driving range, make sure you continue to
practice social distancing guidelines.

Before and after your round, do not gather at the clubhouse or any other common area.

Under the Rules of Golf, players are permitted to leave the flagstick in the hole while putting. At this time, all
players MUST leave the flagstick in.

Rakes will have been removed from bunkers at most courses. However, should a rake be present, please
don’t use it. Once a player hits their ball out of the bunker, the player should do their best to smooth the sand
with their feet.

If your ball comes to rest in a bunker, the player is permitted to lift, clean, and place their ball within one club
length, no closer to the hole. The ball must remain in the bunker. The player may smooth the bunker before
placing the ball.

Instead of a traditional handshake before or after your round, we recommend a friendly nod, a tip of your
cap, or a simple wave as a form of greeting or sportsmanship.

Upon completion of your round, the group must verbally agree to the hole-by-hole score for each player.
After agreement, the player will sign their own scorecard and turn it in to the COJGA tournament director or
volunteer. We will not be having markers signing others’ scorecards.



